
   

 School Board Meeting – November 6, 2018 

Regular Session  

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:00 P.M. 
 

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. 

on November 6, 2018, at the John Glenn Administration Office. Board members present were Jeff 

Johnson, Curt Pletcher, Christian Mattix, Bill Groves, Bob Borlik, and Janice Ryan. Dennis Holland was 

absent. Richard Reese, Superintendent, and six observers were also present.   

 

RECOGNITIONS (WES, NLES, UMS, JGHS)   

  

Mr. Tim Davis, Walkerton Elementary Principal, asked the Board to accept the following donations: 

 Jenny Heemer – winter coats, hats, gloves for a boy and girl 

 $6,290.04 from PTA Fun Fair, 

 $300 from PTA for Running Club 

 $625 from WES PTA  to Art for Christmas ornaments for each class 

 $68.50 from Falcon 500 for Boys’ Basketball 

 $60 form Falcon 500 for the Nurse’s office 

 

 Mr. Davis reported that Thursday, November 16, 2018 the WES Spell Bowl team will travel to 

North Liberty to compete in the elementary version of the Hoosier Spell Bowl. This competition 

will start at 5:00 p.m. 

 Mr. Davis shared that WES had 92% of parents attend Parent/Teacher Conferences on October 15 

& 16, 2018. 

 On Friday, November 2, 2018, the Summer Reading Program held their second Tyner IOOF Fish 

Fry. This event was well-attended with an estimated profit of $2,000. The profits will help with 

summer reading program incentives. 

 The 5th and 6th Grade Fall Basketball Lock-in was held on Friday, October 5, 2018, and was 

organized by coaches Lexia Pearish and Morgan Eggleston. The night raised almost $1,000 for the 

WES basketball programs. 

 On October 31, 2018, Mrs. Snyder’s preschool classroom, all three kindergarten classes, and Mrs. 

Ickes's resource classroom walked to Miller's Merry Manor to participate in their annual Trick or 

Treat event with the residents. 

 Mr. Davis thanked Mrs. Cathie Bledsoe, of the State Police, for speaking to 5th and 6th grade 

students about Cyber-Bullying.  

 In closing, Mr. Davis presented to the Board the first nine-week Honor Roll for WES. 

 

Mr. Tim Davis presented recognitions for North Liberty Elementary in the absence of Mr. Randy Romer, 

Principal. The Board was asked to accept the following donation: 

 Falcon 500 donated $68.50 towards the Veterans Day program 

 The first nine-week Honor Roll and Red Ribbon Locker Winners were presented to the Board for 

review. 

 The Red Ribbon committee selected winners from each class for their artwork and slogans for 

being drug free. Mrs. Heiser, School Counselor, along with the student-led Red Ribbon 

committee, organized this activity and selected winners. The winning students receive a tour of the 

rooftop with Mr. Romer and a treat. 



 IUSB Baseball Coach Doug Buysse, and 38 boys from the IUSB baseball team, have partnered 

with NLES to volunteer in classes to play games, read, do crafts, or various other activities with 

students on October 26 and again on November 9, 2018.  

 

Upcoming events at North Liberty Elementary include: 

 Lucky Shamrocks kicks off November 6, 2018. 

 Spell Bowl Competition will be held on November 15, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. 

 Robotics Tournament will be held on November 17, 2018 at 8:00 a.m. with 28 teams from around 

the area attending.  

 

Mr. Mark Maudlin, Urey Middle School Principal, asked the Board to accept the following donations: 

 Falcon 500: $68.50 for the Athletic Department 

 Teacher’s Credit Union:  $600 for Spell Bowl Activities 

 The Urey Spell Bowl Team advanced to the State Spell Bowl finals to be held on November 10th 

at Purdue University, West Lafayette. The team is in third place heading into the finals. The team 

is coached by Wendy Peters and members include:  Van Foresman, Jackson Humphrey, Olivia 

Kalicki, Liv Limerick, Sophie McLochlin, Preston Richard, Payton Richard, Aiden Swank, and 

Maralee Wyatt. 

 Congratulations to 8th graders, Emma Schalliol and Ademar Ennis, and 7th graders, Emma Drake 

and Ben Katowich, for being named October Students of the Month. 

 The following students were “Caught Doing Good” during the month of October and will be 

rewarded with a pizza and pop lunch: Carson Bell, Kamren Hardesty, Kaylee Hensler, Ezekiel 

Marshall, Samantha Morris, Michelle Smiddy, Alisha Smith, Steven Smith, Brooke Vermillion, 

Gabriella Ziolkowski, and Emma Drake. 

 Red, White and Black Spirit Day was held on Friday, November 2, 2018, to raise funds for those 

affected by the tragedy at Tippecanoe Valley. Students and staff could donate $2 to dress in 

spirit wear for the day. A total of $560.21 was collected. Mr. Maudlin thanked all students and 

staff who generously donated to this cause. 

 Friday, November 16, 2018, UMS will be hosting the Career Café, which is held during lunch 

periods. These cafes spotlight a career field that students have expressed interest in exploring. 

JGSC College and Career Counselor, Mrs. Stephanie Reynolds, coordinates all cafes. This month 

JGHS senior, Jillian Szweda, will be the guest speaker. Jillian will be highlighting her work as a 

published author. WSBT is scheduled to be present at the café to promote Jillian as an 

accomplished author, as well as to spotlight John Glenn’s focus on college and career readiness. 

 

Mr. Chris Manering, John Glenn High School Assistant Principal, asked the Board to accept the following 

donations: 

 Troy & Heather Kerckhove, $50 for Theatre 

 Falcon 500, $245 for Chicago Shakespeare Trip, $68.50 for Boys’ Soccer, and $68.50 for Baseball 

 Mr. Manering reported the Girls’ Soccer team finished in a three-way tie for the NIC South 

Conference Championship. 

 Fall athletes earning ALL-NIC Academic Honors include: 

  Taylor Murray – Volleball 

   Chase Oden -  Soccer 

   Gabriel Weiss - Tennis 

   Easton Stephens - Tennis 

   Jacob Borton - Football 

   Evan Dreibelbeis - Football 

   Bethany Hayden - Golf 

   Ryley Miller - Soccer 

   Morgan Plunkett - Soccer 

   Abigail Griffiths - Soccer 



   Analiese Hooter - Soccer 

   Dessa Lang- Soccer 

 

 The band qualified for Semi-State but did not advance to the State finals. 

 Members of FFA traveled to Indianapolis and participated in the National Convention, which 

included an exclusive FFA concert by Garth Brooks. Ariel Tysver spent the week preparing and 

performing with the National FFA Choir. 

  

Jeff Johnson made a motion to approve recognitions and donations as presented.  Christian Mattix 

seconded the motion, and the motion passed with a vote of six to zero. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS    #1 – 4 

 

1. Approve Minutes – October 16, 2018 – Regular Session  

        October 24, 2018 – Executive Session 

        October 27, 2018 – Executive Session 

 

2. Approve Claims – 1272 - 1376 

 

3. Approve Personnel Recommendations 

 Retirements/Resignations 

a. Carrie Wilton  Cafeteria Staff, Urey Middle School 

b. Ben Standifer  JV Baseball Coach, John Glenn High School 

c. Rich Moore   Boys’ Golf Assistant Coach, John Glenn High School 

d. Joy Hensley   Treasurer, John Glenn High School 

  Appointments/Transfers 

a. Deanna Groves  Title I Para-Professional, Walkerton Elementary School 

b. Kurt Foster   Intramural Sports Head, John Glenn High School 

c. Jay Walter   6A Boys’ Basketball Coach, North Liberty Elementary School 

d. Sean Carlin   8B Boys’ Basketball Coach, Urey Middle School 

e. Lexia Pearish  5A Boys’ Basketball Coach, Walkerton Elementary School 

f.  Jarod Pearish   5B Boys’ Basketball Coach, Walkerton Elementary School 

g. Morgan Eggleston 6A Boys’ Basketball Coach, Walkerton Elementary School 

h. Staci Singleton  6th Grade Cheer Coach, Walkerton Elementary School 

     i.  Natalie Shetler  6B Boys’ Basketball Coach, Walkerton Elementary School  

 

4. Transfer Student Requests 

 

As of Friday, November 2, 2018, there are 4440 transfer students in the John Glenn School Corporation.  

The Board was presented with five new requests for approval:   

 

Arlie Aviles   WES/6 

Samantha Aviles  JGHS/12 

Nathaniel Lockard WES/6 

Paige Masiku  WES/6 

Gage Pennington  NLES/6 

 

Bill Groves made a motion to approve Consent Agenda Items one through four and Bob Borlik seconded 

the motion.  The motion passed with a six to zero vote. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Approve Two Year Snow Removal Contract with Scotty’s Ventures 2018 – 2020 



 

Mr. Richard Reese, Superintendent, informed the Board the rates for snow removal have not increased 

since 2010, and Scotty’s Ventures is willing to continue with the prices stated in the 2010 contract.  Mr. 

Reese stated that the corporation has a great working relationship with Jeremy Helmholdt, Owner, and his 

staff.   

 

Bill Groves made a motion to approve the Two Year Snow Removal Contract with Scotty’s Ventures for 

the winter seasons 2018-2019 and 2019-2020 as presented, and Christian Mattix seconded the motion.  

The motion passed with a six to zero vote. 

 

2. Approve Naming Rights Agreement – Teacher’s Credit Union 

 

Mr. Reese presented the key points of the agreement, which include: 

 TCU will be giving the Corporation $15,000 per year over the next five years.  

 TCU will give the Corporation a bonus dividend of .20% on February 1st of each year based on the 

corporation’s Operating Account average balance for the previous year (approximately $4,500 to 

$5,000).  The bonus dividend is an additional contribution for the next five years. 

 TCU will have exclusive rights and sponsorship of Falloween and the Senior Top Ten Percent 

Banquet. It does not mean that others cannot sponsor these events, but TCU will be the primary 

sponsor for those events.   

 In addition, if any other financial institution wants to name a specific room in one of the buildings, 

such as cafeteria or auditorium, they would have to offer the Corporation the same amount of 

money as what TCU offers.   

 

Mr. Reese noted that this agreement has worked out very well for the Corporation in the past, and the 

amount of money that TCU donates helps our students tremendously.  Bill Groves made a motion to 

approve the Five-year Naming Rights Agreement with Teacher’s Credit Union.  Curt Pletcher seconded 

the motion, and the motion passed with a vote of six to zero. 

 

REPORTS 

 

1. Superintendent’s Report 

 

Mr. Reese reviewed with the Board key details of the North Liberty Walking Trail project, noting that the 

walking trail will follow along the property line of North Liberty Elementary School.  A short discussion 

was held concerning the project. 

 

2. Conference Requests 

  

BOARD COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 

 

Mr. Reese reminded members of the ISBA Fall Regional Meeting on November 7, 2018. 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE: November 10, 2018    ADMN Executive Session 

  November 20, 2018    ADMN Regular Session 

    

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Janice Ryan called the meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 
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